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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

Parent Teacher Conferences 

Our term 1 parent teacher conferences will be held next week across Tuesday 19th – Thursday 21st. 

This year we will have all our classroom teachers available across the 3 days to maximise access for 

families to attend. Bookings are now available via our Parent Portal on SENTRAL. Please note when 

making a booking through the app, select the available time you wish to request and be sure to scroll 

to the bottom of the page and select ‘Save Booking’. Failure to save the booking will send a request to 

the school and an available time slot will be selected for you on your behalf. Please contact Mr Saddli-

er if you have any questions about parent teacher interviews or need assistance accessing SENTRAL. 

 

Working Bee 

A working bee will be held next Monday (18th March) between 4-5pm to spread soft fall under our 

junior and senior playgrounds. Please BYO wheelbarrow and shovel and rake.  

 

 

  

      March   April 

13th-25th NAPLAN Assessment   

15th-21st Parent Teacher Interviews    

18th  Working Bee 4-5pm 

 

  

22nd Junior Fun Day & Cross Country    

28th Last Day of Term (2:30)   

    

    

    



 

 

 Parent Teacher Interviews  

Next week we will be conducting our Term One Parent / Teacher meetings. I wish to encourage par-

ents to take the opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher. Whilst the meetings in terms of time are 

relatively short, it is a significant investment in your child’s education.  

 

School Council Elections  

The Annual General Meeting of the Marong Primary School Council will be held in the staff room 

commencing at 7 pm on Wednesday March 27th. This meeting will be immediately followed by a 

general meeting of the 2024 School Council. 

 

School Camps 

The Marong Primary School has granted approval for the following school camps to take place in 

2024:  

Gr 5/6: Norval Camp Halls Gap (September 11th -13th) 

Gr 2: Billabong Ranch (October 24th-25th) 

Gr 3/4: Camp Kookaburra (November 6th -8th) 

 

Loddon Calder District Sports Association Term One Event  

On the 22nd of March we will join our cluster schools, Lockwood PS, Lockwood Sth PS, Bridgewater 

PS, Inglewood PS ands St Mary’s PS Inglewood, for our annual cross country / junior fun day. These 

events will be held at Malone Park Marong. Students will assemble at the oval from 10am with events 

commencing at 10.30am. Students in Grades 3-6 will complete in cross country event and the P-2 stu-

dents participate in a round robin of various fun activities. We will be seeking parent helpers to assist 

with the cross country event. The students need to run around a section of the golf course and we 

need people on the course to assist in directing students and also to be on hand in the event someone 

requires 1st aid. The volunteers on duty are not required to administer 1st aid . They will be provided 

with a phone number and they can contact myself in the event a student needs help. Please let Matt 

Riordan or myself know if you can assist on this day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Grade Prep  

Another great week in Prep!  

In spelling this week we have been revising all 

the sounds and words we have learnt. We are 

so impressed with their ability to form letters 

correctly and to say the sounds as they write 

them.  

In writing we have been writing sentences us-

ing words we can sound out. We have also ex-

perimented with using question marks.  

I’m Maths we have been learning about the 

days of the week. We have been singing songs 

and experimenting with placing them in the 

correct order.  

Awesome work preps!!! 

Miss Maddern, Mrs Cook, Jess, Fraser and 

Christine.   



 

 

Grade 1/2 
Week 7 has been a shorter one 

with the public holiday Monday. 

We have hit the ground running 

and achieved heaps in only four 

days! We continued our focus on 

the sounds for the spellings x, y, ff, 

ll. ss and zz during Sounds Write, 

and the children have realised 

there are a lot of words that use 

these sounds. Our fluency contin-

ues to develop through partner 

reading sessions and it’s been 

great hearing the children help cor-

rect words when they have been lis-

tening to their partner. 

In Numeracy this week we have been 

learning more mental and written 

strategies for addition including us-

ing turnarounds, counting on from 

the bigger number and using dou-

bles. It has been pleasing to see stu-

dents using and applying all the 

maths vocabulary that they have 

been learning. 

During Integrated Studies sessions 

we have explored the continents Asia 

and Europe. We have explored land-

marks and different features of these 

continents. The students even told us that Russia was a part of 

the continent of Europe and the biggest of all the countries.   

  

Great efforts this week 1/2s! 

  

Ms Thorn, Mr Saddlier, Mr Westcott and Mr Fry 



 

 

Grade 3/4 
With the long weekend on Monday, we rolled into Tues-

day ready for a busy week. A BIG congratulations to our 

grade 3 students who completed NAPLAN this week. 

They did a stellar effort and we are very proud of each 

of you! Our grade 4's had a mixed week, doing a mixture 

of writing pieces, art activities and math too. On 

Wednesday we attended the Ulumbarra theatre to watch 

the Royal Navy Band and in the words of our students it 

was 'AMAZING'. There was lots of singing, dancing and 

was a lot of fun.  

Next week we will be holding our Parent Teacher Inter-

views so if you haven't already booked in, please do so 

via Sentral.  

 

 

Have a good weekend!  

 

 

Mr Johnstone, Miss Craven, Miss Williams, Macey and 

Jimmy.  



 

 

Grade 5/6 

Hi my name is Ada bell and 

I’m new to Marong PS.  I am 

enjoying it so far and I have 

made a lot of friends. Lana, 

Milla, Jayla, Georgia, Heidi, Ra-

chel, Willow and Tori are some 

of them. I am proud of myself 

for being brave at a new 

school and smashing NAPLAN. My top two fa-

vourite things to do are Performing arts and 

P.E. and my least favourite thing is nothing! 

This week I have learnt division and multipli-

cation and also, we went to the Navy band on 

Wednesday. In performing arts, I was able to 

get some understudy roles and I am looking 

forward to the play. This year I hope to enjoy 

every moment of grade five! 

By Ada Bell  



 

 

Prep Maddern 

Harvey C- Harvey has had another awesome week at school. We are so im-

pressed with the way he has been concentrating during our spelling lessons. He 

has been taking his time and working hard on improving his letter formation. 

Well done Harvey!  

 

Prep Cook & Jess 

Lennon C– Lennon has worked super hard this week to increase the speed of her 

work. She has given every task her best effort and is showing great progress in 

our Sounds-Write sessions. Super Effort Lennon! 

 

1/2 Thorn/Saddlier 

Sam L– For demonstrating persistence during all learning tasks. Partic-

ularly in Math. Keep up the great work Sammy! 

 

1/2 Fry  

Max C– Max has has been a star this week. He worked hard on his letter for-

mation during writing sessions and learning how to decode during Sounds 

Write. Max consistently displays our school values and is a great model for oth-

ers in the grade. Awesome effort Max!  

 

1/2 Westcott 

Charlie G- Charlie takes the time to connect with others in class displaying a 

positive, caring attitude. She not only tries to complete all work but also assists 

students to achieve their best. Charlie is a friend to many due to her honesty and 

respectful nature. An awesome effort Charlie!  

 

3/4 Johnstone  

Millie H– Millie has been kicking goals this week. She has shown a positive atti-

tude towards learning and given her best efforts to all tasks. Keep up the fantas-

tic work Millie.  



 

 

3/4 Williams  

Ellie W - Ellie has had another fantastic week this week. Ellie constantly displays 

all school values and we absolutely love having her in our class. She is kind to 

everyone and I love the effort she constantly displays towards her work. Keep it 

up Ellie!  

 

3/4 Craven 

Poppy S– Poppy has had a positive attitude towards her learning and NAPLAN as-

sessments this week. She had shown resilience and determination to try her best. 

Poppy also displayed the school values when attending the Navy Band excursion. 

Keep up the good work Poppy, you are a great role model to others.  

 

5/6 Stacey  

Draven S– Draven has been demonstrating terrific focus and determination to 

complete all tasks to a high standard across all areas of school. He can be trusted 

to work well in groups and consistently has good things to say about his lunch 

and recess. Well done Draven!  

 

5/6 Riordan  

Jayla B– For demonstrating all our values this week. Jayla is always on task, show-

ing great respect and responsibility in her learning. Jayla has been working well 

in the classroom, no matter what teacher she is with. Super work Jay! 

 

5/6 O’Donoghue 

Cogan C- Cogan hasn’t missed a beat this whole term and we are so lucky to 

have him in 5/6O. He has been pushing himself in Numeracy and smashing 

through math pathways models! I am loving seeing his humour come out and he 

is always smiling. Go Cogan!  



 

 

Beehive news! 
Vacation care bookings are now open. Please 

request the days you need in Xplor. There will 

be no paper booking requests this time round. 

 

Please note bookings will close on Wednesday 

27th of March at 9am. No late bookings will be 

accepted.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


